


was constructed on the same site. In the 1920s, a third schoolhouse (pictured left) 

was built next to what was now known as Royal Oak School. The 1885 schoolhouse 

can still been seen in its current location at 4525 West Saanich Road. 

The minutes of the Lake School Board, beginning in 1878, are some of the oldest 

records in the Saanich archives, and include entries written by and about Saanich’s




